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Leumeah High School Newsletter 

 

Thank you to the many parents of Year 8 and Year 10 students who braved the wintry 

weather last week to attend the subject selection evening. Attendance from parents 

and students was outstanding and I'm sure all who attended have a sound                   

understanding of the options that are available to students when selecting subjects for 

next year. As was explained on the night, Year 8 parents will receive a letter in the 

next week providing them with a web link and individual code that will allow students 

to make their selection online for the first time. Year 10 parents and students should 

have already received a letter indicating their interview time to meet with a member 

of the executive to choose subjects for the HSC. These interviews begin Monday 24th  

June and should conclude before the end of term. 

 

First semester exams for Years 7- 10 are now complete and teachers are finishing 

writing reports. Parents are reminded that reports will be emailed home on Friday July 

5th which is the last day of term. Parents are also able to access the school reports at 

any time through the SENTRAL parent portal. If you are unsure whether we have 

your email or you access to the SENTRAL parent portal, please call the school on 

46257755.Our second parent/teacher evening for years 7-11 will be Tuesday           

3rd September. 

All families have recently received a letter from school explaining a change in the staff professional learning day for 

Term 3. This is to allow for staff to learn a new teaching strategy that will assist senior students. The strategy is called 

ALARM and is being employed in an increasing number of schools. The creator of ALARM will in-service staff on 

Monday Aug 19th. What this means in practical terms is that ALL students will be required to attend school on the first 

Monday term, Monday 22nd July. Students will not need attend school on Monday August 19th (Week 5) 

 

Congratulations to Ms Pearce and our Under 16 Girls Rugby League team who have made the regional final. If the team 

is successful here they will move to the last 16 in the state. The nucleus of this side made the state final for Under 14's 

two years ago. I'm sure everyone joins with me in wishing them the best in their quest to go one further than two years 

ago. 

 

A reminder to all families now that winter has well and truly arrived arrived, of the importance for all students be in 

correct school uniform. Can I again thank all parents who ensure their children are dressed in school uniform each day, 

In particular, students must wear the proper school jumper or tracksuit top available from the Uniform shop. No other 

jumper is permitted to be worn. If students wear the incorrect jumper to school they will be provided with a school 

jumper for the day. Parents please note that jumpers with hoodies are not appropriate uniform. All families will shortly 

receive a letter explaining school uniform policy.  The P& C strongly endorse the wearing of school uniform at our 

school.  I ask all parents to ensure that students come dressed in uniform to school each day. 

 

Just a reminding that our next Parents and Citizen's meeting will be held next term, 5 August 2019 in the staff common 

room above the main office block  commencing at 6.00 p.m.  All parents are welcome to attend . 
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The partnership between parents and teachers in your child’s learning is very important in supporting learning 
growth for your child. We schedule 4 official points of contact to foster this partnership throughout the year, 
with Parent/Teacher nights scheduled in Terms 1 and 3, and Semester Reports distributed in Terms 2 and 4. 
Semester 1 Reports for students in Years 7-10 will be sent home at the end of this Term, and our next Parent/
Teacher night is scheduled for Tuesday 4th September (Term 3, Week 7).  

 

As the year progresses students in Years 8, 9 and 10 should be starting to think about their electives and subject 
choices for 2019. Students are encouraged to explore their options and speak to their teachers about what      
subjects would be most beneficial for them. A subject selection evening for parents and students will be held on 
Tuesday the 31st July in order to give everyone the necessary information to inform their choices. A                
presentation for Year 8 students and parents will be held at 6.00pm and for Year 10 at 7.15pm. Members of 
each faculty will be available on the evening to discuss any questions that you may have. Please take advantage 
of this opportunity to discuss subject selections for your child. Subject Selection Information Booklets will be 
distributed early next term to students across these grades. 

 

Thank you to those parents who joined us earlier this term at our Parent Information Session about                 
improvements to Learning Expectations across our school community. With Semester 1 Reports for students in 
Years 7-10 due to be published at the end of this term, parents will notice the reports no longer contain 
marks /100 or student rankings. Instead, student reports will contain an grade A-E for each subject, along with a 
percentage breakdown of the total grades awarded across A-E within the year group.  

Following on from the Parent Information Session, parents who attended asked a number of questions, which 
we will answer here: 

Q: With ranks no longer published on reports, how do we know how far behind our child might be? 

A: The report page will show a percentage breakdown of achievement for all students across the grade like this:  

Q: How long will it take to roll out the changes to reports, assessment tasks & policies, and the high              
expectations for student learning? 

A: It has already rolled out. The upcoming reports will be the first time parents and students will see the change 
in reporting. Students across Years 7-10 have been involved in lessons about their learning, including the 
Growth Mindset, Neuroplasticity, and the Learning Pit, since the beginning of this year. Changes to the            
Assessment Policy were published on our school website and in Assessment Booklets at the beginning of this 
year, and students have experienced the changes to their Assessment results throughout the year. We have       
always held high expectations for student learning, but over the last 12 months we have become more focused 
on explaining exactly what these high expectations look like, not only in the classroom, but in assessment tasks 
and in the feedback students receive. 

 

Q: Will parents receive feedback on the feedback given to our child?  

A: Parents can view the written feedback given to your child whenever Assessment Tasks are returned. The 
Semester reports are also an important source of feedback on student learning, with comments by teachers          
explaining what students need to focus on next in their learning. Parent/Teacher nights are also an important 
opportunity for teachers to provide parents with this feedback – we welcome the opportunity to meet with you 
twice a year for this purpose. 

 

Q: How can I talk about this with my child? 

A: Parents can use Assessment Tasks, homework, school reports, and Parent/Teacher interviews to open          
conversations with their children about their learning progress. The Report Reflection process is also a great 
opportunity to speak with your child about what progress have made towards their own learning goals, and 
what their next steps are in learning. The best way to speak with your child about this is to ask what they            
believe their next steps are with their learning in each subject.  
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What a busy term it has been for Year 8! Students have 

completed their Half Yearly Exams, performed at the     

Multicultural Day assembly, competed in a range of           

sporting avenues, worked in the canteen, assisted in the 

office and much more. I couldn’t be prouder of the way that 

Year 8 represent the core values both in and outside of the 

classroom. 

Year 8 have also been excelling in the sporting arena. With 

Zone Cross Country, school Athletics, Zone Athletics and a 

number of sporting teams competing Year 8 have been     

representing Leumeah High School to a very high standard. 

Congratulations in particular to Jayden G and Josh B for 

qualifying for State Cross Country. Congratulations to the 

first ever Goalball team from Leumeah High School for 

participating at the Regional Competition! Well done to all 

involved. 

Students have been discovering the topic of diversity and 

discrimination in SEL. Student have been working on       

diversity projects to share around the school and             

community to raise awareness. Check out the tactile             

diversity wall created by 8L. 

The Year 8 into Year 9 Subject Selection Night was held 

last Tuesday night. It was fantastic to see over 80 Year 8 

students and their families attend and engage in                  

conversations with different faculties about the electives 

they are going to choose for next year. Information about 

how to select your electives online will be sent through 

email shortly. If you have any questions please don’t            

hesitate to call myself (Miss Pearse) or any of the Head 

Teachers of the elective you are interested in. 

 

Miss Pearse 
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From the Year 10 Advisor 

Year 11 have completed their Half Yearly exams and 

have conducted themselves well throughout the week, 

generally maintaining a positive mindset. Some     

students are also working their way through the         

minimum standards tests with Mrs Irons and are now 

a step closer to achieving their ATAR. 

We are near the end of term 2 and time is quickly 

moving on, so we encourage year 11 students to   

continue studying and preparing for their subject 

based assessment tasks and submitting them on time. 

 

Upcoming events to watch out for are:  

1) Female Year 11 students have the opportunity to 

attend mentoring sessions in the city with       

Australian Business and Community Network, 

and should submit a 50 word expression of        

interest if they wish to be one of the 8 chosen. 

2) The students will continue their fundraising       

effort with a CARWASH with a date to be      

confirmed. Much assistance will be needed from 

the students for this event, it can count            

towards their citizenship passport. 

3) All students should be returning their fundraising 

chocolate money, or unsold chocolates as soon as 

possible.  

4) Students have been handed the Student ID cards 

recently and should see me if there are any         

concerns.  

Ms Kotsep  

Congratulations to Year 10 on an outstanding      

semester. There have been countless students who 

have continued to excel in all areas of the school, 

leading in many positive ways to their senior and 

junior peers. Term Two has seen students engage in 

many school activities, including Zone and              

Regional Carnivals where we had a number of          

individuals representing the school in a phenomenal 

manner. 

The 18th of June saw the annual Subject Selection 

evening take place at the school. It was pleasing to 

see the substantial turn out for that evening and the 

curiosity and eagerness of many students to prepare 

themselves for their upcoming Year 10 into 11       

interviews. It is important that all students attend 

these interviews as they are imperative for ensuring 

students are aware and understand the expectations 

for senior studies in the coming years. If unsure, 

please speak to either Mr. Curtain or enquire within 

the office to check interview times and dates. 

 

Keep up the excellent work Year 10! 
 
Mr. Joshua Curtain 

Congratulations Chloe! 

Chloe will be undertaking a Certificate 3 in Business 

Administration while working one day per week with 

My Gateway. 

 

Chloe is pictured here with Teresa Licastro, Svetlana 

Kumar (Careers Advisors at Australian Careers       

Business College), Rebecca Alliston (My Gateway's 

School-Based Coordinator), Grace Stagg (Leumeah 

High's Careers Advisor) and Suzanne Taylor (School-

Based Coordinator, NSW Department of Education). 
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Science has been motoring along this term with some exciting 

learning opportunities offered by the LHS Science faculty. 

Year 11 Earth and Environmental Science and Year 12                    

Investigating Science students made the long trek out to Oberon 

to observe and study the amazing natural formations in Jenolan 

Caves.  Students, accompanied by Ms Lemos, Ms Ferro and      

Mr Zielinski learnt about the formation of the caves and the 

unique scientific phenomena that occur in the eerie, dark depths. 

HSC Biology students set off to the Museum of Human Disease 

located at the University of NSW, with Mr Al Nakeeb and      

Ms Needham in tow.  They learnt about the various diseases and 

conditions that can affect the human body while observing the 

gruesome displays of infected body parts. 

HSC Earth and Environmental students and Ms Lemos recently 

went on a day trip to Questacon and the Geoscience centre in 

Canberra for an earth shattering experience. Students               

experienced simulated earthquakes at Questacon and then were 

fortunate to observe an earthquake recorded at the Geoscience 

centre in real time.  

The conduct and participation of all students involved has been outstanding and they are to be congratulated on the 

maturity and distinction in which they have represented our school. So many more opportunities are on the horizon, 

and the Science staff are eager for the upcoming excursions. 

On the disaster front closer to home, we finally have carpet in the 4 Science labs that were flooded in late Term 1.  

We have been back in our laboratory comfort zone, and are busy making up for lost time by celebrating the learning 

of scientific concepts with as many hands on activities and experiments we can fit in.  Students and parents have 

been incredibly understanding with regards to this issue, and we thank everyone for their support and patience. 

Science Week is on the horizon and the Science Faculty are excited to be celebrating the 50th Anniversary of the    

Luna Landing, with the theme “Destination Moon”.  We are looking forward to providing students with a week of 

engaging activities celebrating the amazing field of Science. 

Looking forward to a busy, exciting, and practical term ahead with no plumbing mishaps. 

Ms Baker 
Head Teacher Science 
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On Wednesday the 1st of May, students from Leumeah 

High School ventured out to Riverside Theatre             

Parramatta to view a modern performance of George    

Orwell’s Animal Farm. Guided by Mr. Pratt and his very 

detailed itinerary, we made our way by train into          

Parramatta. After a brief rendezvous at Prince Alfred 

Square park, we entered the theatre and sat down in      

anticipation to watch the performance. The highlight of 

the performance was the director’s (Geordie Brookman) 

use of lighting which helped tell the story that was       

unfolding on the stage. The stark, white lighting                

juxtaposed with intense rhythmic sounds commanded the 

audience to pay attention as the sleek mirrored set,          

designed in the shape of a giant  windmill, stood over us 

– always watching. Dale March effortlessly performed 

this one-man-show, anthropomorphising the large cast of 

animal characters. His characterisation and commitment 

to character was stunning as even though there was only 

one man in the show, it felt as if the stage was crowded 

with a whole cast. It was fascinating to see our class 

study of Orwell’s original novella brought to life in this 

modern adaption. 

 

Written by Charlotte B (Year 11) 

 

From the English Faculty From the ARC 

The ARC have been busy over the last few months           

engaging in many activities within our school and     

outside in our wider community. Our students were 

lucky enough to be involved in the NAISDA in school 

dance project. The students participated in a range of 

cultural bonding activities, contemporary Aboriginal 

dance and learning how to connect with their culture on 

a personal level. The students had nothing but praise 

for this program and thoroughly enjoyed all the              

activities and being able to learn a new dance that they 

would like to perform at our upcoming NAIDOC        

assembly in Term 3.  

Pathways To Dreaming has also started up again this 

year. So far Year 8 have had their introduction lesson at 

the Campbelltown campus. The students participated in 

a range of activities to get to know other students from 

other schools and see what the University has to offer 

them for their future. Pathways To Dreaming provides 

students with opportunities that build their knowledge, 

skills and confidence, and help them to explore their 

future study and career options so it’s a great way for 

students to come and spend a day at the University and 

find out what interests them.  

Overall we have had a great start to the year and look        

forward to continuing our community involvement and 

school based programs over the next two terms.  

Ms Carter 
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Term 2 has been a term of Dance in PDHPE. PDHPE teachers and students have swapped out the joggers for their 

dancing shoes. Year 7 has been introduced to the fundamentals of dance. Year 9 have been drawing upon their      

creative abilities and have developed group performances encompassing the elements of dance. Whilst Year 10 have 

been partnering up to learn the Jive. It has been fantastic to see students step outside of their comfort zone and make 

comments such as ‘that was so much fun!’ 

In Outdoor Education students have been developing their Adventure Skills: navigating around the school with a 

map and compass, safely lighting a campfire, cooking delicious damper and much more. PASS students have been 

widening their knowledge on World Games such as Lacross and bocce. Whilst our senior PDHPE students have 

been consolidating their learning and preparing for their trial exam. Year 12 we wish you the best of luck in your 

last term of high school. 

 

Ms Pearse 

 

From the PDHPE Faculty 
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From the Bundalong Unit 

Bundy 1  

STEM  

Making robot cranes 
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Our students are very lucky to receive great healthy food from our ladies in the canteen.  We look forward to sharing 

more pictures with you! 
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